Great Chesterford C.E. Primary School

Class 3 Newsletter

Spring Term 2021
Dear Children and Parents,

We hope you all had a happy and healthy Christmas, and we wish you all a Happy New Year. 
We would like to thank you for your continuing support during these challenging times. We would also like to say a huge thank you from all the staff in Class 3 for all the lovely cards and generous gifts we received. It was extremely kind of you all and very much appreciated.
This term’s topic

This term, we hope to bring a little sunshine into children’s lives with our topic - Out of Africa. We will learn about Africa’s many differing countries while learning map skills. African artists and textiles will inspire our art and craft work and next half term, we will learn about Africa’s history and how this compares to UK history. If parents can help in any way by providing information or photos of artefacts such as holiday souvenirs, photographs, etc, we would be really pleased to hear from you. 
Home learning
Thank you for your understanding while we get used to new ways of working at short notice. We have had a very busy first week back, learning new technology and ironing out issues as they arise. Hopefully, all children are now able to access daily lessons; however, please do get in touch if there is anything we can do to help or improve the children’s experience of home learning. 
Our aim is for children to be happy and engaged with the work set. Please use the class email address - year3@greatchesterford.essex.sch.uk to keep in touch. We ask that you contact us weekly to share some of the children’s work and to keep us informed about how things are going in general. We hope to have some live, online sessions starting soon.
We have deliberately set home learning to resemble the familiar class timetable; however, please access the slides at times to suit your family situation. Short bursts of engagement interspersed with breaks for snack/physical activity seems to work well for most. Children should be encouraged to mark their own maths work and try to learn from their mistakes.
Normally, in class, we would offer support with children’s work in class. Although we have tried to select activities for home learning that are straightforward and will not require too much adult intervention at home, the need for some support is inevitable at the year 3 stage. We expect that children should not become frustrated or stressed when completing an activity, but rather try their best to complete what they can within a time limit of forty minutes to one hour maximum for each subject. Please get in touch if there are any difficulties and we will try to help.
If you have any questions about any part of this letter, please do not hesitate to get in touch via the class email. 
We look forward to working with you to ensure the children have a productive and enjoyable term ahead, despite the challenging circumstances.
Yours sincerely,

Mrs Raper and Mrs Langton

Class Teachers

